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Message from the Headteacher
Dear parents and carers

Thank you for your understanding this week 
with the disruption in the local area that 
impacted on the school. As you are aware, 
due to a burst water main in the local area, a 
number of houses and businesses were left 
with no water on Wednesday. We were alerted 
to this issue and in communication with Severn 
Trent Water who advised the issue would not 
be fixed immediately. We therefore had to 
implement our procedures for dealing with 
incidents such as this and arrange for students 
and staff to be sent home. I am sure you can 
appreciate my decision to close the school for 
the afternoon is not one I took lightly, but 
obviously had to balance the health and safety 
of all students and staff. Fortunately we were 
able to return to school as normal on the 
Thursday. I did thank students in the weekly 
Headteacher whole school assembly for the 
way in which they conducted themselves in 
dealing with this. I also used this as an 
opportunity to remind ourselves that we take 
for granted having clean running water 
available to us and that some people in the UK 
and around the world are not so fortunate. 

Last night we held our Year 9 Pathways 
Evening, where students and their families 
could learn more about the options available to 
them to study in Year 10 and 11. We are really

proud of the curriculum offer we provide, 
something Ofsted recognised and praised us 
for and we do our utmost to provide students 
with their first choices. Occasionally, due to 
high or low demand, we have to offer second 
choices to some students. It is therefore 
important that your child clearly identifies their 
chosen courses and completes the online form 
before the closing date. Forms completed after 
this time may not be successful in their 
choices. I look forward to seeing which 
subjects students have chosen and wishing 
them every success for when they move into 
Y10. 

Thank you for your ongoing support in 
ensuring your child is well equipped, wearing 
correct uniform and attending school promptly 
each day. Each week in assembly I reveal the 
students with the most House Points and 
which Tutor Group, Year Group and House are 
in the lead with points. All of these culminates 
in prizes, medals and trophies. By attending 
school each day, students have the best 
opportunity to develop their learning and earn 
House Points. School is open as normal next 
week, with the week beginning the 17th

February being half term. 

I wish you a lovely weekend.

Mrs Pettman, Headteacher
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Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards were 

awarded to:

Emmanuel

Koko

Scarlett

Aisha



News from the Library!

Mr Spencer and Mrs Dearden

Librarians




















